Little Bees School
Little Bees Children Self Help Group

P.O. Box 68933, Juja Road – 00622 Nairobi

Mobile: 0722 455222

E-mail: slittlebees@yahoo.com

Date: 7th July 2009

FRIENDS OF AFRICA

FROM MOHAMED DAUDI – TO SPONSOR FRIDSEMD
Dear Sponsor Fredsemd,

RE: DAP REPORTS FROM MAY – JULY 2009 

I want to thank you for hospital bill, prayers and your concern over Little Bees, and your foster son Mohamed.

Mohamed were the worst on cholera, he suffered a lot, went to oxygen 3 times, his nerves were not receiving drips either blood transfusion. I was worried and shocked when I saw Mohamed, but God is great after 7days his nerves started to function, I said thank you Almighty God. 

Mohamed is very weak still resting and talks few words, he is not on mood of happiness, but I am taking care of him. I am facing a problem with all these children who were admitted, the dead pupils were their friends, this has shocked the entire children and have trauma. It is very hard time for me to talk to children, counsel them and make them forget they think they will die as the other children. Mohamed is troubled and as is affected, pray more for him and drive them out if u can wash their brains. I pray all these will perish day by day from Mohamed. 

Thank you. 

Yours sincerely, 

Mama Lucy Odipo. 
